
Dear Parents, 

Congratulations to our Year 4 students who enjoyed a 

fantastic trip to the Science Museum on Monday. Their 

behaviour was exemplary. The whole class really enjoyed 

the trip, and so did Mrs Khan and Mrs Bartlett.  

On Tuesday we welcomed a representative from CAFOD 

into Assembly who thanked the children for their recent 

generous donations to the ‘Give it Up’ campaign and 

explained how their money will help children in poverty 

around the world. 

Canon Frank joined us for Mass on Wednesday where we 

celebrated Pentecost. 

We look forward to celebrating Canon Frank’s birthday 

on Monday when he reaches a very special age. 

Well done to our Year 6 pupils who have been taking 

their SATs exams this week. I know they have all been 

working extremely hard and we look forward to their 

continued achievements. 

Our Year 5 class have been treated to a day of cricket at 

the Oval today; thanks to Mr Judge for organising this 

great opportunity. 

Well done to our footballers who were narrowly defeated 

in the semi-finals of the Catholic Schools tournament at 

Margaret Roper last Saturday.   

A squad of players will be travelling to Warlingham to 

take part in a tournament next Wednesday whilst the 

rest of  Year 5 and Year 6 will be attending the Good 

Shepherd Liturgy in Aylesford. 

Wishing you a pleasant and peaceful weekend. 

Ms Barry  

Head Teacher 

Info and Admin 

A reminder that all jewellery must be 
removed for PE lessons and for sports 
clubs. Correct hair bobbles/ties must 
also be worn. 

Upcoming dates for your diary :  

June 13th—Sports Day 

June 29th—Whole School Photograph 

July 3rd—Summer Production 

July 5th—Nursery, Reception Y1/Y2 
Summer Plays 

Reception—Angel-Sumai 

Year 1– Olivia I 

Year 2—Jeremy 

Year 3—Aiza 

Year 4—The Whole Class 

Year 6—The Whole Class 

Stars of the Week 

Well done to all our stars! 

Friday May 18th 2018 



Mathletics Certificates 

Silver: Luca  

High Scores: Luca, Zachary, Alan 

This week Nursey have been exploring 

and investigating the concept of recycling. 

They enjoyed participating in a group 

discussion about how they recycle at 

home and at Nursery. The children then 

used a variety of recycled materials to 

create their own musical instrument.   

Reception really enjoyed their visit from the Fire 

Brigade this week. The child had the chance to 

sit in the engine, fire the hose and ask the 

firemen questions about how they save lives 

(and rescue cats!) and how to stay safe from 

fire. 



By Mr Judge 

The football squad went to the Margaret Roper Catholic 

Schools annual tournament on Saturday morning and a great 

morning it turned out to be. 

The first game resulted in a 2-1 win with goals from Dylan and 

Rok before facing what looked like the two of the strongest 

sides in the whole tournament. Another 2-1 win against 

Thomas Becket in one of the games of the tournament with 

goals from Rok and Arron before defeating St Aidans 2-0 with 

Rok and Arron again on the scoresheet. Our last group game 

was a comfortable 2-0 win against St Mary’s with Dylan scoring 

both goals. 

This meant we were the only team in the tournament that ended the group stages with maximum points with 8 goals scored 

and 2 conceded.  

With the other groups having an extra team this meant we had 45 minutes before our quarter final against the hosts 

Margaret Roper and this may have been the reason for a sloppy performance which was won by a solitary Aaron goal direct 

from a corner which Mr Judge was particularly pleased with as he had conjured up the plan with Aaron throughout the 

morning! 

This meant we were down to the last 4 and we had to play against Thomas Becket who we had already played in the group 

stages. It was one way traffic throughout the first half and only Thomas Becket’s goalkeeper kept them in the game. We then 

tried another corner routine but this time it didn’t work out and they broke through and scored. Despite remaining on top for 

the whole game we couldn’t quite muster an equaliser and the referee’s final whistle was greeted with disappointment from 

players, coach and Parents alike. 

The boys should be so proud, in the 6 years of going to the tournament this was the furthest we have ever got and knowing 

we had already beaten Thomas Becket in the group shows what an amazing performance it was. 

Well done Aayan, Hasan, Ollie, Aaron, Rok and Dylan and thanks to the parents for their support. 

Year 4 had a great time at the Science Museum on 

Monday. They visited the Wonderlab, Energy Hall 

and took part in a workshop with a live Chemistry 

Experiment looking at Carbon Dioxide and Nitrogen 

Oxide. The class also had a chance to have a go on 

the friction slides and investigated forces. 
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Staff Emails 

To help aid ease of communication 

between parents and staff, please 

contact your child’s Teacher directly 

using the email addresses below if you 

have any concerns or queries. Please be 

assured that Teachers will respond as 

soon as they can, but understandably, 

teaching your children comes first, so 

responses may not be immediate. 

N—Nurseryteacher@lalehamlea.co.uk 

Rec—receptionteacher@lalehamlea.co.uk 

Y1—lowertransteacher@lalehamlea.co.uk 

Y2—uppertransteacher@lalehamlea.co.uk 

Y3—preprepteacher@lalehamlea.co.uk  

Y4—lowerteacher@lalehamlea.co.uk 

Y5—middleteacher@lalehamlea.co.uk  

Y6—upperteacher@lalehamlea.co.uk 

spanishteacher@lalehamlea.co.uk 

Mr Palmer (Music and I.T) —

itteacher@lalehamlea.co.uk 

Admin and School Business Manager 

secretary@lalehamlea.co.uk  

sbm@lalehamlea.co.uk 

Monday 
May 21st 

  

Swimming  

Save our 
Planet 

11+ Prep 

Art Club  

Netball 

Lego 

 

Yrs. 2 & 5 

Yrs. 3-6 

 

Yrs. 3-6 

Yrs. 1-2 

Yrs. 3-6 

Rec—Y2 

 

Kit Required 

1.05-1.35pm 

 

3.30-4pm 

3.30-4.30pm 

4-5pm 

3.15-4.15pm 

 
Tuesday 
May 22nd 

Orchestra 

ICT Club 

Homework  

French 

CPFC 

Competent Players 

Yrs.4-6 

Yrs. 3-6 

Yrs. 3-6 

Rec-Y2 

 

12.45-1.15pm 

3.30-4.30pm 

3.30-4pm 

3.30-4.30pm 

3.30-4.30pm 

Wednesday 
May 23rd 

Mathletics 

Debating 

Homework 

Small Band 

Tennis 

Games 

Drawing 

Yrs. 4-6 

Yrs. 4-6 

Yrs. 2-6 

Competent Players 

Rec-Y6 

Yrs. 3-6 

Yrs. 3-6 

8.25-8.55am 

1.05-1.35pm 

3.30-4pm 

12.45-1.15pm 

3.10-4.10pm 

3.30-4.30pm 

3.30-4.15pm 

Thursday 
May 24th 

Mathletics 

Drama 

Homework 

Am Soccer 

Ballet 

 

 

SuperSkills 

Yrs. 1-3 

LAMDA 

Yrs. 2-6 

Yrs. 3-6 

Nurs/Rec 

Y1 

Y2 

Yrs. 1-2 

8.25-8.55am 

12.30-1pm 

3.30-4pm 

3.15-4.30pm 

3-3.45pm 

3.45-4.30pm 

4.30-5.15pm 

3.30-4.30pm 

Friday May 
25th 

Prayer 

Art Club 

11+ Maths 

Fencing 

 

All 

Yrs. 3-6 

Invitees 

Yrs.1-6 

12.35-1.05pm 

3.30-4.30pm 

3.30-4.15pm 

3.30-4.30pm 

Thank you to Whitgift School’s 

music department who kindly 

donated 10 clarinets to help 

us to build our Orchestra! 

 


